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UAHRA Now a Formal Entity


The University of Alabama in Huntsville Retirees Association (UAHRA) is now organized as a formal entity.  Much support in the organization of UAHRA, both advisory and financial, was provided by the Office of the President.  We greatly appreciate the encouragement by President Frank Franz and Mr. Gary Smith, Executive Assistant to the President.

Members met on May 18 at the first annual meeting of UAHRA.  There, a summary of actions taken by the Legislature relative to Higher Education and retirees was presented, the elected members of the first Board of Directors (BOD) were introduced (see next article), and future plans of the group were discussed.


The UAHRA’s first meeting of the 2005-2006 year will be October 5, 2005 at 1:30 p.m. in University Center, Room 126.  The featured speaker will be State Representative Ray Garner, who will discuss his projection of what will happen in the 2006 legislative session with regard to retiree benefits and to Higher Education in general.

Board of Directors Named

The new Board of Directors met on June 15 and selected the four officers of UAHRA.  The names, previous UAH affiliation, and telephone numbers of the Board are listed below:

Lee Cook (Mathematics) - President – 539-6714

Jim Johannes (Computer Science) - Vice President – 881-3898

Reet Henze (Nursing) – Secretary – 881-7506

Val Seaquist (Sponsored Programs) – Treasurer – 539-8373

Dave Brown (Facilities & Operations) – 534-8852

Steve Bruce (University Center) – 882-2299

Gladys Jones (Research Security & Immigration) – 883-6446

Carol A. Roach (Communication Arts) – 776-0037

Jack Walker (Industrial & Systems Engineering) – 585-0615


Each of the Board members encourage UAHRA members to contact them with suggestions for desirable programs, projects, and strategies that our retirees might pursue.

UAHRA Brochure Created


Under the leadership of Board member Steve Bruce and the financial support of President Franz, a brochure for membership recruitment and publicity has been created.  The brochure will be available for distribution to prospective members and various media outlets in mid-October.  The brochure is multi-colored, has several excellent pictures, and contains all the essential information regarding UAHRA.  A brochure will be mailed to each of our members in January, when you receive the second newsletter and the notice for our winter meeting.
“Associate Memberships” to be Considered


A unanimous recommendation from your Board of Directors is to allow full-time faculty or staff at UAH, who are within five years of retirement, to become Associate Members.  Specific amendments to our Constitution and to our By-Laws are attached.

The rationale for this recommendation is that both UAB and UAT have greatly expanded their membership via this idea, and these additional members have been extremely interested and proactive in seeing that retiree benefits remain ongoing and strong.  Nothing like a “vested interest” to keep people engaged.

Service Projects Explored

After discussions by Lee Cook with the presidents of both the UAB and the UAT retiree associations, your Board of Directors felt it should consider the feasibility of conducting or assisting with service projects.  A decision was made by the Board to have Lee meet with President Franz, Mr. Smith, Mr. Rieder (University Counsel), and the Vice Presidents to provide them with a brief history of UAHRA, to share some future plans, and to solicit suggestions from this group for possible service projects for the UAHRA.  This meeting took place on Monday, August 22.


Lee received an enthusiastic response from the group and fielded a number of questions.  Some suggestions from the group were tutoring, student recruitment, serving in an ombudsman office for students, and serving as advisors to student clubs.  Additional suggestions will be coming later as the Vice Presidents discuss service projects with their subordinates.  Other sources have suggested projects such as seminars for retirees on pertinent topics, and a Speakers Bureau for UAH and the community. The entire idea of service projects and specifics will be discussed by the members at our October 5 meeting.

UAHRA Website Created


Val Seaquist, Treasurer, has set up a UAHRA website through the UAH site (www.uah.edu).  The UAHRA website may be entered by clicking on either “visitor” or “faculty and staff” and then clicking on “Retirees Association.”  Listed on the website will be dates of future meetings, names and telephone numbers of the Board of Directors, the current newsletter, up-to-date status reports on legislative considerations regarding retiree benefits and COLAs through a link to the Retirement Systems of Alabama website, announcements, and any other items of interest to the UAHRA membership.

UAHRA Members to Receive “Insight”

Board member Steve Bruce has worked with the University Relations office to have regular mailings of the internal UAH newsletter, “Insight,” sent to all UAHRA members.  This should help keep our members more fully informed about current activities and plans at UAH.

In addition, at the request of several UAH preretirees, Steve is exploring the possibility of allowing retirees to keep their UAH e-mail address if they so desire.

Attention All Readers!

Please contact Board members Carol A. Roach (776-0037) or Val Seaquist 

(539-8373) with comments about this newsletter and suggestions for our next newsletter in January.  We very much want your input.

Proposed UAHRA Constitutional Amendments:
Constitution, Article III (“Membership & Dues”), Section 1, #1: (current):


Membership:


Persons eligible for membership include:

1. Retired members of the University faculty and staff, and spouses, widows and widowers of such persons; and 

Constitution, Article III “Membership & Dues”), Section 1, #1: (proposed):


Membership:


Persons eligible for membership include:

1. Retired members of the University faculty and staff, and spouses, widows or widowers of such persons, and UAH faculty and staff within five years of retirement eligibility; and
Constitution, Article IV (“Board of Directors, Officers & Committees). Section 1. #1 (current):
1. Eligibility of Membership.  All members whose dues are paid are eligible for membership on the Board.

Constitution, Article IV (“Board of Directors, Officers & Committees). Section 1., #1 (proposed):

1. Eligibility of Membership.  All members, except Associate Members, whose dues are paid, are eligible for membership on the Board.

Constitution, Article IV (“Board of Directors, Officers & Committees). Section 1., #4 (current):

4. Electors. Each member whose dues are paid is entitled to vote.

Constitution, Article IV (“Board of Directors, Officers & Committees). Section 1., #4 (proposed):
4. Electors. Each member, except Associate Members, whose dues are paid, is entitled to vote.
Proposed UAHRA By-Laws Amendment:

By-Laws, Article IV. (“Membership Dues”), Section 1, (g): (current):


(g) blank
By-Laws, Article IV. (“Membership Dues”), Section 1, (g): (proposed):

(g) Associate Member (UAH faculty or staff within five (5) years of retirement 
eligibility) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $10.00
